
 

 

Enquiries: Leanne Purdon  

Ph: (03) 6777 1900  

 

 

VISITING INTERSTATE TRAINER INFORMATION 

 

Under Australian Rule 109(1) any person who is the holder of a 

trainer licence or permit to train in another State or Territory 

may for a period of one month from arrival train horses in 

Tasmania as a visiting trainer.  

 

Permission must be gained for an extension of that period. If 

permission is not granted the person must make application for 

a Tasmanian Trainers licence.  

 

Trainers are required to lodge a Visiting Trainer Notification 

with the Tasracing Integrity Unit (TIU) advising the dates they 

wish to train in the state together with the details of the 

horse/s and stable employee/s they will be bringing with them.  

 

The Operations Department at the TIU will be able to provide 

any further information you may need by phoning (03) 6777 

1900. 


